
 
 

Customs Act 1901 
 

Notice under section 269ZZM(4) 
 

ROD IN COILS 
Exported from the Republic of Indonesia and Taiwan 

 
The Anti-Dumping Review Panel (ADRP) has completed a review of the decision by the 
former Parliamentary Secretary to the then Minister for Industry and Science to declare by 
public notice under s 269TG(1) and (2) of the Customs Act 1901 (Customs Act) that s 8 of the 
Customs Tariff (Anti-Dumping) Act 1975 applies in respect of Rod in Coils (goods) exported 
to Australia from the Republic of Indonesia (other than by PT Ispat Indo) and Taiwan 
(Reviewable Decision).  
 
The Reviewable Decision was made on 3 June 2015 and the public notice of the Reviewable 
Decision was published on 17 June 2015. 
 
Applications for review of the Reviewable Decision by the ADRP were made by PT Gunung 
Rajapaksi and OneSteel Manufacturing Pty Ltd.  Copies of the applications and ADRP 
Report No 31 are available on the ADRP website www.adreviewpanel.gov.au. 
 
I, CRAIG LAUNDY, Assistant Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science and 
Parliamentary Secretary to the Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science, have 
considered the recommendations and reasons for the recommendations made by the ADRP, 
including all material findings of fact or law as set out in ADRP Report No. 31.   
 
In accordance with section 269ZZM(1)(b) of the Customs Act, I have decided to revoke the 
Reviewable Decision as it applies to goods exported from the Republic of Indonesia, with 
effect from 17 June 2015. 
 
 
Craig Laundy 
Assistant Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science / Parliamentary Secretary to the 
Minister for Industry, Innovation and Science 
19 August 2016 

http://www.adreviewpanel.gov.au/

